Union values have never been more important than now
Trade unions play a vital role in representing millions of workers across the country and making sure they are treated fairly at work. 

Collective bargaining is at the heart of winning a better deal for workers. It works because employers and employees both have some power.

Part of that balance is that workers can take industrial action and withdraw their labour. But the proposals in the government’s trade union bill undermine the right to strike. 

The government’s Trade Union Bill  will get its third reading in parliament in November before moving to the House of Lords and then receiving Royal assent to become enshrined in law in early spring. Today, workers will lobby parliament in attempt to convince conservative MPs to vote against the bill.

No-one takes the difficult decision to go on strike lightly. 

Most disputes end with a negotiated agreement, but the right to strike has to be there in order to bring employers to the table. 

And as well as the threat to the right to strike, the government is also undermining trade unions’ ability to go about their everyday business, representing workers and the rights of everyone to organise effective dissent – even demanding that facebook posts and tweets are subject to two weeks’ advance notification.  

The government plans to allow agency workers to replace striking workers. This has been banned in the UK since 1973. 

Once workers have satisfied the new balloting thresholds, unions will have to appoint picket supervisors.  They will be required to carry a letter of authorisation which must be presented upon request to the police or “to any other person who reasonably asks to see it”. 

The supervisor’s details must be given to the police and they must be identifiable by an armband or badge.

Failure to comply could result in a court injunction to stop the picket, or thousands of pounds of damages for the union.

Local authorities could also have the right to issue anti-social behaviour orders to picket line participants or protesters. The government is even consulting on introducing new criminal offences and sanctions.

As a nation we would criticise any other regime for the way this government is clamping down on the right to protest; Liberty and Amnesty International are among the most severe critics of the government’s proposals. Why? Because the trade union bill is unfair, unnecessary and undemocratic and a huge attack on our civil liberties.

How did we win the vote for women?

How did we introduce the Equal Pay Act ?

How did we win fair pay for women?

Because those women who went before us exercised their civil right to protest and picket.

The Trade Union Bill will shift the balance of power in the workplace directly into the hands of the employer and will be counter-productive for industrial relations. 

Our trade union values – solidarity; compassion; the sense that our fortunes rise and fall as one – have never been more important than now.
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